VIETNAM VETERANS OF AMERICA
CHAPTERG71
PO BOX 60358
SAVANNAH, GA 31420

Minutes of Meeting
In Service to America | _ September 9.2013

Meeting Started at 7:00 PM

Meeting was called to order by President Allen Harvey at 7:00pm in American Legion Post 135.

Moment of silence for POW/MIAs was observed by all present.
Opening prayer was given by Chaplain Pace.
Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all members.

Minutes from the August meeting were read by Secretary Bob Stark and approved by all.

Treasurer's report was given by Treasurer Bud Hunt with $4,170.68 currently in the general fund.
Balance in commemorative brick account: $800.00.

Balance in dog matching fund account: $250.00.

Report was approved by all.

Old Business

Current poppy drive receipts were $900.00 from the August 23rd drive. Schedules for next year will be the
weekend after each meeting. This was approved by all members present.

Scholarship - A $500.00 scholarship was presented to John Enfinger for his nephew.

Veteran of the Year - announced that it would be divulged at the Veterans Council meeting.

New Business

Boy Scout Eagle Project by Troop 8 to refurbish the Chapter trailer as the picture that was distributed among

the members was approved by all.

Motion made by the chair to sponsor Allen to travel to the state 50th commemoration service. Motion duly
seconded and approved by all.

Motion made by Leroy Pace and seconded to present Bud Hunt's son a $500.00 scholarship. This motioned
carried.

Committee Reports

Veterans Council - no report given as the Council meeting was moved to September 9th and because of our
meeting - nobody would attend.

Tee Shirt - two designs were presented to the members. These designs would be best done in color on black
shirt. One was VVA logo and other was POW/MIA logo with the VV A logo approved. It was decided that
this year approximately 150 tee shirts would be printed and if $12.00 per shirt would buy the color and if not,
white on black would have to be done. This was approved by all members present.



Good of the Order

Announcement was made to remind everyone of the upcoming POW/MIA Recognition Day ceremony will
be conducted Friday, September 20th at the memorial.

Meal for October's meeting will be done by Mike Jones.
Meal for November's meeting will be done by Leroy Pace.

Flag was saluted by all.
Closing Prayer was given by Chaplain Pace

Meeting adjourned at 8:50pm

Minutes Respectfully submitted by , Secretary




